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Thirty nine police officer’s graduate to join PRD 

  
Thirty-nine officers of the Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) have graduated and 
joined the Police Respond Department (PRD) after completing a 9 weeks basic training 
course in Honiara. 

It is another milestone in terms of capacity development, as thirty-nine trained officers 
successfully completed a basic training course at Rove Police headquarters today on 30 
June 2023. 

Two females were among the thirty-nine officers graduated. 

Assistant Commissioner (AC) National Operations Evelyn Thugea speaking at the closing 
ceremony says, “This program is important as it is part of increasing the department’s current 
manpower capability.  It is also part of the RSIPF’s preparations for upcoming major events 
such as the Pacific Games 2023 and 2024 National General Election (NGE) operations.” 

The training has provided officers with critical skills, knowledge and decisions needed to 
deal with emerging threats or incident.   
 

Course participants were the first group to undertake the training in 2023 and they will start 
filling up more than 200 new approved positions within department. 

AC Thugea says, ‘The training has been very intensive and demanding and required a lot 
of time, energy and effort but through teamwork and dedication you have proven yourself to 
be the best in successfully completing all the course requirements and now ready to 
participate in duties mandated. I urge you all to maintain the high standard of discipline and 
professionalism at all times’. 

The ceremony was attended and witnessed by the Commissioner of Police, RSIPF 
Executive, Deputy Commissioner Solomon Islands Assistant Force (SIAF) and SIAF 
Executive Team, Families and friends of the graduates. 

  

  
 //End// 
 

 

Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 
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For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 
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